

STATE OF WISCONSIN DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION

Tony Evers, Governor Joel Brennan, Secretary

April 30, 2021

Ms. Kay Inabnet, Assistant Chief Clerk Wisconsin State Assembly 17 West Main Street, Suite 401 Madison, WI 53703

Mr. Michael Queensland, Chief Clerk Wisconsin State Senate B20 South East, State Capitol Madison, WI 53707

Dear Ms. Inabnet and Mr. Queensland:

In accordance with s. 16.548, Wis. Stats., please find enclosed the quarterly report for the Wisconsin Federal-State Relations Office (Office). This report contains information on the activities of the Office and the status of federal legislation of concern to the State of Wisconsin for the first quarter of calendar year 2021.

Please contact me if you have any questions about the report.

Sincerely,

Joel Brennan
Joel Brennan
Secretary

cc: Governor Tony Evers

Enclosure

State of Wisconsin

Washington, D.C. Federal-State Relations Office

Quarterly Report

January 1 – March 31, 2021

The Director of the D.C. Federal-State Relations Office (Office) vacated the position on January 4, 2020. Since the Director's departure, this position has remained vacant, and as such, there are no activities for the Office to report. The Governor's Office and the Department of Administration continue to maintain frequent communication with Wisconsin's federal delegation, the White House, and other federal agencies regarding the state and federal government's response to COVID-19, economic recovery, as well as other issues affecting our state.